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October 2019 

Work re-starting at Blaxland Road and First Avenue, 
Eastwood from 24 October 

The NSW Government is working to ease congestion, increase safety and improve 

travel times at the intersection of Blaxland Road and First Avenue, Eastwood, as 

part of its $300 million Urban Roads Pinch Points Program. 

 

Roads and Maritime Services is widening First Avenue around Ryedale Road to lengthen the left 

hand turn bay from First Avenue onto Blaxland Road.  

We are also changing the lane markings on Blaxland Road to create a second right turning lane 

onto First Avenue. 

This project began in January and was scheduled to be completed at the end of November 2019. 

However, we have experienced some delays and now expect to finish work in March 2020.  
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Progress so far 

We have relocated a number of utilities and modified the existing concrete medians.  

Over the next few months we will: 

 finish relocating the utilities 

 extend the left hand turn lane on First Avenue 

 complete  asphalting   

 finalise line marking and installing sign posts. 

How will the work affect you? 

There may be some noise and disruption associated with this work including project vehicle 
movements, concreting and earthmoving equipment and construction.  

We will make every effort to minimise noise and disruption. We will complete noisier tasks by midnight. 
We will also ensure we schedule some nights completely free of work to give residents respite from 
any prolonged night work.   

We will not be working over the Christmas and New Year break, with a planned shutdown between 
Saturday 21 December 2019 and Sunday 5 January 2020. 

Traffic changes 

There will be temporary traffic changes during our work hours to ensure the work zone is safe.  

Please keep to speed limits and follow signs and traffic controller directions. For the latest traffic 
updates, you can call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or download the Live Traffic NSW app.  

 

Our work schedule 

We will be working for up to five nights a 

week for 50 shifts between Thursday 24 

October and Friday 27 March 2020, weather 

permitting. We will not work on public 

holidays. 

Our work hours will be between 7am and 

6pm Monday to Friday, Saturday between 

8am and 1pm and between 6pm and 7am 

Sunday to Friday.  

 

 

Contact 

If you have any questions please contact 
our delivery partner Ward Civil on 1300 919 
508 or projects@wardcivil.com.au.  
 
For more information on Roads and 
Maritime projects, visit rms.nsw.gov.au. 
 
Thank you for your patience during this 

important work. 
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